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The Anglophone South District Education Council (DEC) will host a series of Public 
Consultations as per Provincial Policy 409 Multi-Year School Infrastructure Planning to study 
the sustainability of five schools:

St. Patrick’s School, Seawood School, Havelock School, Lorne Middle School and 
Pennfield Elementary School.

Under policy 409, the DEC will be holding two public information sessions at each school 
subject to the review. We will be holding initial meetings at each of the five schools to deliver 
the proposal to the public. The initial meetings are to allow the DEC and staff to explain the 
process involved in a Policy 409 review, present the proposal and be available to answer 
questions about the process.

A second meeting at each school will be scheduled at a later date to allow the public an 
opportunity to ask questions about the proposal, voice their concerns and provide feedback to 
the review.

SCHOOL SUSTAINABILITY REVIEWS 
and

SCHEDULE OF PUBLIC CONSULTATIONS

The first series of meetings are scheduled as follows:

Wednesday, Nov 5  St. Patrick’s School (at Havelock School)  7pm

Monday, Nov 10  Seawood School  7pm

Monday, Nov 17  Havelock School  7pm

Tuesday, Nov 18  Lorne Middle School  7pm

Monday, Nov 24  Pennfield Elementary School  7pm

Everyone is welcome to attend, and encouraged to do so. Throughout this process, written 
feedback can be submitted via email to: asds.schoolreview@gnb.ca or you may send a letter 
to the attention of Robert Fowler, Chair, District Education Council, 490 Woodward Avenue, 
Saint John, NB E2K 5N3.


